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Australasian Region—Duncan Cabassi
Sinnamon Park, QLD, Australia 
M: +61 0424 844 807
e-mail president@nmra.org.au

British Region—Jonathan Small, MMR® 
Millfield, Vyner Road North, Bidston Hill
Prenton, Merseyside, CH43 7PZ
United Kingdom +44 7976 636592
e-mail: brprez@nmra.org

Lone Star Region—Donna Orr               
2625 Rolling Meadows Dr.
Rockwall, TX 75087
e-mail: lsrprez@nmra.org
H: (972) 342-8598   

Mid-Central Region—David Neff
5479 Chestnut Hill Dr.
Willoughby, OH 44094
H: (440) 269-1229 e-mail: mcrprez@nmra.org

Mid-Continent Region — Brad Slone MMR®

PO Box 313 
Dixon, MO 65459.  
H: (573) 308 7144
e-mail: mcorprez@nmra.org

Mid-Eastern Region—Kurt Thompson, MMR®

350 Ternwing Drive
Arnold, MD 21012
(410) 507-3671 (cell)
e-mail: merprez@nmra.org

Midwest Region—Bob McGeever
309 W Randolph St.
Stoughton, WI 53589
H: (608) 873-4529  e-mail: mwrprez@nmra.org

Niagara Frontier Region—Gerald Arends
165 Eighth Ave
Kitchener, ON, N2C1S5, Canada
(226) 476-1801  e-mail: nfrprez@nmra.org

North Central Region—David Capron, MMR®

12201 Podunk Ave NE 
Greenville, MI 48838
H: (231) 944-8576 e-mail: ncrprez@nmra.org

DEPARTMENT &
PROGRAM MANAGERS

REGION PRESIDENTS

rev 1/31/2023

Northeastern Region—Ed O’Rourke, MMR®

36 Nursery Ln
Syracuse NY 13210
H: (315) 247-0494 e-mail: nerprez@nmra.org

Pacific Coast Region—Frank Markovich, MMR®

1904 Chula Vista Dr.
Belmont, CA  94002-3622
H: (408) 505-2727 e-mail: pcrprez@nmra.org

Pacific Northwest Region—Jeff  Herrmann
PO Box 1012
Rathdrum, ID 83858
H: (714) 651-3903 e-mail: pnrprez@nmra.org

Pacific Southwest Region—Pat Raymer
2655 El Caminito
La Crescenta, CA 91214
H: (818) 957-7351 e-mail: psrprez@nmra.org

Rocky Mountain Region—Lowell Didas
4894 S. Forest Circle
Taylorsville, UT 84129
(801) 759-7829. e-mail: rmrprez@nmra.org

Southeastern Region—Roy Masterson
3502 Glendon Dr.
Chattanooga, TN 37411-4114
H: (423) 227-0334 e-mail: serprez@nmra.org

Sunshine Region—Gene Jameson
2557 Boyd Ave
Melbourne Fl. 32935
C: (321) 432-5483E
e-mail: ssrprez@nmra.org

Thousand Lakes Region— Art Suel
14500 Alabama Ave 
Savage MN 55378
e-mail: tlrprez@nmra.org

NMRA Canada President—Ed Molenkamp
Edmonton Alberta T5M 2M9 
e-mail: presca@nmra.org

Have you changed your address or 
other membership information?

e-mail: hq@nmra.org
Phone: 423-892-2846 (8am–4pm ET)

Mail: P.O. Box 1328
Soddy Daisy TN 37384-1328 

Chief  Administrative Officer — 
Jenny Hendricks
P.O. Box 1328
Soddy Daisy, TN 37384-1328  
O: (423) 892-2846 Fax: (423) 899-4869
e-mail: hq@nmra.org

Library - 
423-892-2846 or nmraops@nmra.org

Education Department Manager — 
Michael Hohn, MMR®

Morgantown, WV 26501-4535
(304) 296-6303
e-mail: educate@nmra.org

Howell Day Museum Committee Chair — 
John Stevens
Tyrone, GA 30290
H: (770) 632-0753 
e-mail: museum@nmra.org

Information Technology Department 
Manager —
Gert “Speed” Muller
Murphy, TX 75094-3524 
(469) 345-0022 
e-mail: itmanager@nmra.org

Development & Fund Raising Department 
Manager — Alan Anderson
West Jordan, UT 84088 H: (801) 613-0801
e-mail: fund@nmra.org

Marketing Consultant
Christina Ganzer Zambri
Somerset, NJ 08873 H: (732) 609-5221
e-mail: marketing@nmra.org

Meetings & Trade Show Department 
Manager — Ed Slintak
Redwood City, CA 94062
(650) 333-0848
e-mail: conv@nmra.org

Publications Department Manager — 
Riley Triggs 
Austin, TX 78704 H: (512) 636-3521
e-mail: pubs@nmra.org

Standards & Conformance Department
Manager — Andy Zimmerman 
Tallahassee, FL 32309
C: 850-524-4399
e-mail: tech-chair@nmra.org 

Region Secretaries: send all 
changes in Region officer infor-
mation to the NMRA Secretary:

secy@nmra.org.

2023 NMRA National Convention Dates and National Train Show Reservations:
Dallas, Texas August 20 – 26, 2023 (https://www.2023texasexpress.com/)

Train Show Booth Reservations—Jenny Hendricks Registrar - P.O. Box 1328, Soddy Daisy, TN  37384-1328
423-892-2846 •  ntsreg@nmra.org
 • 2024—Long Beach, California

Notify NMRA Headquarters
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ACHIEVEMENT PROGRAM

NMRA AP Certificate Report 
December 2022
Golden Spike

Mid-Continent Region
Robert Roegge, Springfield, Nebraska

Mid-Eastern Region
Mike Byle, Richboro, Pennsylvania

Northeastern Region
James Fairbanks, Canandaigua, New York

Southeastern Region
Jan Novack, Crossville, Tennessee

Sunshine Region
Jeff  DeVido, Coral Springs, Florida

Master Builder - Motive Power

Australasia Region
Raymond Sullivan, Parkes, New South 
Wales, Australia

Northeastern Region
Andrew Castle, Enfield, Nova Scotia, 
Canada

Master Builder - Cars

Lone Star Region
John Romberger, Flower Mound, Texas

Mid-Continent Region
James Hogben, Cherryvale, Kansas

Midwest Region
Connie Coy, Avon, Indiana
John Coy, Avon, Indiana

Rocky Mountain Region
Lowell Didas, Taylorsville, Utah

Master Builder - Structures

Mid-Eastern Region
P.J. Mattson, MMR®, Swedesboro, New 
Jersey
Steve Salotti, Collegeville, Pennsylvania
Ed Smith, Taylorsville, North Carolina

Sunshine Region
John Crellin, Bradenton, Florida

Master Builder - Scenery

Mid-Central Region
Roy Allan, Terrace Park, Ohio

North Central Region
Norm Logan, Northville, Michigan

Northeastern Region
Douglas Margison, Fredericton, New 
Brunswick, Canada

Sunshine Region
Carl Smeigh, Jr., Wesley Chapel, Florida

Master Builder - Prototype Models

Sunshine Region
Carl Smeigh, Jr., Wesley Chapel, Florida

Model Railroad Engineer - Civil

Mid-Eastern Region
Steve Salotti, Collegeville, Pennsylvania

Model Railroad Engineer - 
Electrical

Mid-Eastern Region
Ed Smith, Taylorsville, North Carolina

Northeastern Region
Jeff  Hanke, Cheshire, Connecticut
Heath Hurwitz, New York, New York

Pacific Northwest Region
Dennis Dreher, Edmonton, Alberta, 
Canada

Chief Dispatcher

British Region
Chris Gilbert, Hagley, WORST, England

Mid-Central Region
Stan White, Louisville, Kentucky

Association Volunteer

Mid-Central Region
Barry Christensen, Louisville, Kentucky
Jim Heary, St. Marys, Pennsylvania
Stan White, Louisville, Kentucky

Mid-Continent Region
Cinthia Priest, Parkville, Missouri

Mid-Eastern Region
Mathew Thompson, Gainesville, Virginia

Pacific Northwest Region
Evan Comben, Kennewick, Washington

Model Railroad Author

British Region
Benoit Evellin, Dol-de-Bretagne, France

Mid-Continent Region
Cinthia Priest, Parkville, Missouri

MASTER MODEL RAILROADER®

MMR® #726 Carl Smeigh, Jr., Wesley 
Chapel, Florida
MMR® #727 Jeff  Hanke, Cheshire, 
Connecticut
MMR® #728 Harold Helland, Rancho 
Mission Viejo, California

AP QUESTIONS: If  you have questions 
about the AP program or requirements, 
start with your local or Region AP man-
ager.

If  you still have questions, contact Frank 
Koch at achiev@nmra.org.

 The NMRA's A.C. Kalmbach Library book collection is on loan to the 
California Railroad Museum in Sacramento, California, and their 
services are available to NMRA members. The website for the Library 
can be found at www.californiarailroadmuseum.library and there is a 
listing of their collections (books, maps, drawings, photos, timetables, 
and more), services provided, and fee schedules. You will need to 
register with them to make purchases in the online store. 

Check out some great reads online or in person.  

Did you know ?
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MMR EARNED

Christopher Conaway
Earns 

Master Model Railroader® #724 

Like many model railroaders, my journey 
started with an American Flyer train 

around the Christmas tree. Most years, it 
was my dad’s plan to build a Christmas gar-
den so Mom could put a Christmas tree 
in the middle. That idea graduated into a 
4x8 model railroad that usually took up a 
third of  my bedroom since our house in 
Maryland did not have a basement. Over 
the years, my dad and I lost interest in 
model trains, and everything was packed up 
and put in the attic for another day. Then, 
in my junior year in college, my dad and 
mom went on a railfan trip behind the Royal 
Hudson, lighting a fire under him to get both 
of  us back into model trains. We picked up 
an old ping-pong table and started work on 
our new adventure.

After college, I got married. Beth and I 
moved into a two-bedroom apartment that 
overlooked the former Baltimore & Ohio 
main line in Laurel, Maryland. The second 
bedroom served as a workshop so I could 
build a fleet of  engines and cars for a future 
model railroad. After a year, we bought our 
first house, and I finished the basement to 
construct my first real layout. Beth came 
home in the middle of  me putting up the 
benchwork and said, “Oh my, I had no idea 
that it was going to be so big!” We compro-
mised (and still do today) to make the room 
a little more user-friendly. We moved into 
a larger house several years later, and the 
railroad came with us, and it grew. 

In 1996, we moved to Moorestown, 
New Jersey. After a couple of  years of  
working on the basement of  our 1916 
home, I was ready to start a new model rail-
road. I built and rebuilt the model railroad 
several times. In 2008, I decided to partici-
pate in the annual “Model Railroad Open 
House.” It was then that I met the “South 
Jersey Operators” led by PJ Mattson, 

MMR®, Bruce Barrett, Mark Frysztacki, 
Bob Price, and Rick Bickmore. “Are you 
an NMRA member?” I was asked. “No, I 
haven’t ever taken the time to join.” “Well, 
I see a lot of  things here that you could get 
awards for,” said PJ, and I joined shortly 
thereafter. 

My first certificate was a Golden 
Spike in 2010. I received my certificate 
for Electrical in 2012, Chief  Dispatcher 
in 2013, Scenery in 2014, and Volunteer 
in 2017 for serving as the Archivist for the 
Mideastern Region for five years. Those 
were the easier certificates for me to earn, 
but I had to challenge myself  to achieve 
my last three certificates. To me, that is re-
ally what the program is all about. We are 
all good at something in the hobby, but 
to be a more well-rounded modeler, we 
need to push ourselves out of  our com-
fort zone. I earned my AP Certificate for 
Master Builder–Cars in 2020 after a couple 
of  tries. I earned my Master Builder–Motive 
Power and finally my Civil Engineering in 
October 2022.

I am still operating with the “South 
Jersey Operators.” We meet most Friday 
nights and operate on various model rail-
roads, which keeps things fresh. My tal-
ented friends are always there to lend their 
technical knowledge if  any of  us needs a 
hand or encouragement. My model rail-
road is the Columbus and Newark Division, 
which simulates the Penn Central and B&O 
rail lines in Eastern and Central Ohio in 
the 1970s. 

It has been an interesting journey to 
become a Master Model Railroader. I never 
dreamed 45 years ago the hobby would take 
me this far. I look forward to many more 
years of  building and operating. Challenges 
are always there; sometimes, just getting 
started on a project is the hardest part. I 
hope, in some small way, I can provide 
some inspiration to other model railroad-
ers. As I often say to my associates at work, 
“If  I can do it, anyone can!” 

Certificates Earned 
Christopher Conaway, MMR® 

#724

Model Railroad Engineer - Electrical 
Chief Dispatcher 

Master Builder - Scenery 
Association Volunteer
Master Builder - Cars 

Master Builder - Motive Power
Model Railroad Engineer - Civil
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MMR EARNED

Harold Helland 
Earns 

Master Model Railroader® #728 

I  certainly fall into the classic model 
railroader group since I started with 

a Lionel train when I was five years old. 
Thank you, Dad! The Lionel train was a 
simple circle running under the Christmas 
tree. That simple circle later grew into a 
larger 4x8-foot oval with a couple of  sid-
ings. Today, that original Lionel is displayed 
in my train room along with several other 
newer Lionel freight cars and engines. 
However, at Christmas, that Lionel still 
takes its place under the Christmas tree. 
In high school, my father started me with 
HO, which allowed for more structures 
and scenery construction on a standard 
sheet of  plywood. Due to my increased in-
terest in model railroading, the ping-pong 
table was no longer needed and was added 
to form an “L”-shaped model railroad.

Model railroading took a break while 
I attended the University of  Illinois. After 
college, I married a wonderful woman, 
Joyce, who has supported my model rail-
roading for more than 53 years. Every 
home we have lived in has had space for 
a model railroad. Joyce and I lived most 
of  our lives in the Chicago suburbs. Since 
homes in the Chicago area have base-
ments, many local model railroaders have 
model railroads in their basements.

Although I had a few model railroads 
in our homes, my model railroading began 
in earnest when we moved to Libertyville, 
Illinois. Ron’s Mundelein Hobbies was in 
the adjacent suburb, and Ron Price held 
regular classes on building scenery, struc-
tures, and other model railroad activities. 
Over the years, Ron provided me with 
numerous tips and ideas to improve my 
model railroad. I joined the NMRA in 
2007 and became active with the Midwest 
Region. They introduced me to the NMRA 
Achievement Program and started my in-
terest by visiting my home and awarding 
me the Golden Spike Award. Following 
a move to Hawthorn Woods, Illinois, I 
built a 25x30-foot model railroad in my 
basement. There, I earned my first two 
Achievement Certificates: Master Builder 
– Scenery and Model Railroad Engineer 
– Electrical.

Following my retirement from Abbott 
Laboratories in 2010, we moved to 

Southern California. 
Much to my disap-
pointment, there 
are no basements in 
Southern California 
homes. Fortunately, I 
found a model railroad 
club in Oceanside, 
North County Model 
Railroad Society 
(NCMRS), and be-
came their President 
in 2014. Except for 
one year off, I am 
still President of  the 
North County Model 
Railroad Society. I also 
found Arnie’s Model 
Trains in Westminster, 
which has provided 
materials, structures, 
engines, and rolling 
stock for my cur-
rent model railroad 
and the club layout. 
Kevin Honda and 
Greg Arnold have 
supported NCMRS 
and the NMRA with 
donations and helped me with technical 
support, especially with their knowledge 
of  decoders. I joined the NMRA Pacific 
Southwest Region, Cajon Division, and 
continued with the Achievement Program, 
earning Chief  Dispatcher and Master 
Builder – Structures with support and 
guidance from Don Fowler, MMR.® 

When the COVID-19 pandemic hit, 
I started doing 1,000-piece puzzles. Joyce 
encouraged me to find something else to 
do that was more rewarding and would 
allow her to have the kitchen table back. 
Joyce suggested I work toward achieving 
my MMR ® Certificate rather than com-
pleting puzzles. With her encouragement, 
I began working on the remaining achieve-
ment certificates. I often wondered why 
anyone would build their own turnouts 
(required for the Civil Certificate) when 
many manufacturers have excellent turn-
outs. I discovered there is true satisfaction 
in building a turnout and having it work 
when it is completed for use.

I have always enjoyed building struc-
tures and scenery from scratch. Now I 
realize there is the same satisfaction from 
building freight cars and turnouts from 

scratch. Building from scratch is much 
more rewarding than buying off  a shelf  
from a model railroad hobby shop. Thanks 
to Joyce’s encouragement and the guidance 
and support from Gary Butts, MMR®, 
and Carl Heimberger, PSR Achievement 
Program Chair, I continued to complete 
my remaining Achievement Program 
Certificates: Model Railroad Engineer – 
Civil, Master Builder – Cars, and Master 
Builder - Prototype Models. I am now very 
proud to be considered a Master Model 
Railroader®. 

Certificates Earned 
Harold Helland, MMR® #728

Master Builder - Cars
Master Builder - Structures
Master Builder - Scenery

Master Builder - Prototype Models
Model Railroad Engineer - Civil

Model Railroad Engineer – Electrical
Chief Dispatcher

Association Volunteer



56  NMRA Magazine  

MMR EARNED

Jeff Hanke
Earns 

Master Model Railroader® #727 

Like many before me, I have taken a 
long and twisting path to finish the 

Achievement Program. I hope those who 
read this are encouraged to continue their 
journey. If  I can do it, so can you. The 
Achievement Program is meant to make 
us better model railroaders; for me, it 
definitely has.

My journey into the hobby started in 
the late 1970s at around seven years old, 
with three shoeboxes full of  pass-down 
HO-scale trains from my father. They 
were 1950s vintage from his childhood, 
which started my interest in the hobby. We 
would run trains periodically throughout 
the years, but only on temporary setups. 
We never had a permanent layout. We used 
brass sectional track, and I made a differ-
ent setup each time. It was a humble start, 
but two Baltimore & Ohio F-units in those 
boxes cemented my interest in the road. 
I’ve been a fan of  the Capitol Dome ever 
since. 

Trains took a back seat during my teen 
years, as aircraft and armor models took 
up my hobby time. Starting college and 
then Navy flight training, my hobby time 
all but vanished. In 1997, a chance trip into 
my new father-in-law’s basement led to a 
discovery of  a mostly finished 4x8 layout 
propped up on its side in his storage area. 
The candle of  model railroading was relit! 
I set up the layout and dove into finishing 
and updating it with him and my brother-
in-law. We named the freelanced layout, 
the Wiley, Erickson and Hanke (WE&H), 
and over the next several years expanded 
it twice, more than doubling its size. This 
first layout allowed me to work on the basic 
skills of  creating benchwork, laying track, 
making scenery and painting rolling stock.

To learn more about the hobby, 
I picked up the latest issues of  Model 
Railroader. I was awestruck by the cov-
ers of  my first two issues: January 1998’s 
Virginian & Ohio and February 1998’s 
Utah Belt were unbelievable. They remain 
my two favorite model railroads to this day, 
and they are the standard I strive to attain. 

It was at that same time I started to 
think of  building a layout of  my own. 
Though the V&O and Utah Belt are free-
lanced, I was attracted to the prototype side 

of  the hobby. My B&O research quickly 
led to learning more about the Chessie 
System. Second to my interest in the B&O 
was the Western Maryland. I was sold when 
I discovered they were parts of  the Chessie 
System. The fact that modeling merged rail-
roads meant locomotives, freight cars, and 
cabooses came in a wide variety of  paint 
schemes also attracted me. I could still run 
the Capitol Dome and speed-lettered WM 
cars, as well as the bright yellow, blue, and 
vermillion of  the Chessie System. Finding 
out the Chessie Era ran from 1972-86, my 
first 14 years, was the icing on the cake. I 
also joined the Chessie System Historical 
Society (CSHS) and have been the model-
ing editor for almost 20 years.

A move to Connecticut in 2003 
brought me to connect with a local CSHS 
member, Dave Ware, and eventually join 
his club: the Torrington Area Model 
Railroaders (TAMR). I had always been 
a lone wolf  modeler, but the club gave 
me an outlet to practice my skills and in-
troduced me to sectional layout building. 
Best of  all, it gave me the opportunity to 
run trains on a large layout with my two 
young sons. It also introduced me to fel-
low club member Dave Owens, who ran 
the Northeast Prototype Meet. One year 

Dave asked me to do a clinic for the Proto 
Meet, and it became an annual affair. In 
2008, someone in the NMRA approached 
me to do my Proto Meet clinic at the 2009 
NMRA National Convention in Hartford, 
Connecticut, the following year. I agreed 
and decided I should join the organization 
if  I was giving a clinic. I’ve been a member 
of  the NMRA ever since.

I quickly learned about the 
Achievement Program and filled out the 
paperwork for Author based on my CSHS 
model editor work, earning my first certifi-
cate in December 2009. 

I attended the 2010 NMRA National 
Convention in Milwaukee, Wisconsin, giv-
ing clinics and entering scratchbuilt struc-
tures in the contest. I came away with my 
first four merit awards and the last Scale 
Rails award for “most photogenic model.” 
After that experience, the Achievement 
Program seemed “achievable.” I realized 
it was just going to take some time. 

Primarily due to a year-long deploy-
ment to Afghanistan in the Naval Reserve, 
I was able to finish my second certificate. 
Before I left, I shipped myself  a few small 
boxes of  scratchbuilding supplies. During 
my free time, I scratchbuilt two snow flang-
ers and a baggage car to finish off  the Cars 
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requirements. Amazingly they survived the 
postal service back to the States undam-
aged and were judged in 2014. I also con-
tinued to give clinics since the Hartford 
National and, by 2015, had done enough 
to qualify for Volunteer. 

It would be another six years before 
any other certificates were finished. The 
silver lining of  the 2020 pandemic was that 
it stopped my travel for work and directly 
increased my hobby time. I had started 
scratchbuilding three copies of  Chessie’s 
unique battery-powered shop switcher 
locomotive in Afghanistan but set them 
aside for five years. I finally got inspired 
to finish them in 2021, earning the Motive 
Power certificate. I also hit the three-year 
mark of  serving as a voting member of  the 
NMRA’s Northeast Region Board, earning 
the Official certificate that same year. I 
am currently finishing up my term-limited 
time as the Superintendent of  the Nutmeg 
Division, which has included hosting the 
2022 NER Regional Convention. Giving 
back to the hobby through service has been 
very rewarding.

I finally completed three other certifi-
cates in 2022. I scratchbuilt the last two 

buildings for the Structures certificate and 
those two models completed the scene for 
the Scenery certificate for my rendition 
of  Martinsburg, West Virginia. Those two 
certificates brought my total to seven, but 
since I had not completed any certificates 
in the Engineering and Operation category, 
I had not satisfied the requirements for 
MMR. I have never been driven to work on 
a hobby project for the sole purpose of  fin-
ishing an achievement certificate. Instead, 
I worked on my layout with an eye toward 
completing a particular scene or trying a 
new technique. I just let the completing 
of  the requirements for the certificates fall 
into place as I went.

I looked at the Electrical certificate re-
quirements and realized I already had most 
of  the work done or in process. I did have 
to add a three-way turnout in my staging 
yard to complete the certificate. This addi-
tion is the only thing I did to finish MMR 
that was not really needed on my layout, 
but I now have a nice helper pocket for a 
couple of  engines. This work completed 
my eighth certificate, with at least one in 
all four categories, satisfying the program 
requirements for MMR®.

I want to thank CSHS members Dave 
Ware, John Whitmore, Matt Niehaus, Mike 
Shylanski, Joe Walder, Randy Broadwater, 
and Greg Stevens for all their help in my 
early days of  modeling Chessie. I’d also like 
to thank Ken May, our Nutmeg Division 
AP chair, for his guidance and willingness 
to travel to my house to judge several of  
my models and certificates. Finally, I would 
like to thank my loving wife, Tracy; with-
out her support and tolerance of  my train 
hobby, I’d never have finished. It’s a spe-
cial woman who actually encourages her 
husband to go into the basement to “do 
trains.” Thanks, love. 

Certificates Earned 
Jeff Hanke, MMR® #727

Model Railroad Author 
Master Builder - Cars 
Association Volunteer 

Master Builder - Motive Power
Association Official 

Master Builder - Structures 
Master Builder - Scenery  

Model Railroad Engineer - Electrical

An unprecedented 4th printing!

Order by Web: www.nmra.org  
Mail: P.O. Box 1328, Soddy Daisy, TN 37384  
Phone: (423) 892-2846  Fax: (423) 899-4869

National Model
Railroad
Association®

We make it more fun!

IT’S BACK.
AGAIN.
You can’t keep a good book 
down.  So the late Dean 
Freytag’s classic book about the 
steel industry has been reprinted 
for a fourth time.  

Known as the NMRA’s “Man of 
Steel,” Freytag fills 165 pages 
of this hardcover book with 
everything you need to know 
to understand this fascinating 
industry and the modeling of it.

Like the previous two, this 
printing features a forward by 
Freytag himself.

Don’t miss this opportunity to own 
a modeling classic and one of the 
most popular books the NMRA’s 
Kalmbach Memorial Library has 
ever published.  Because there 
may not be another chance.

$6500
Non-Members

$4700
NMRA Members
Plus $6.95 U.S. shipping.  Inquire about international 
delivery.  All funds in U.S. dollars.  V, MC, AMEX & 

DISC accepted.  TN residents must add 9.25% sales 
tax.  Dealer inquiries welcome.

Steel Book ad
1/2-page 4C

Leone
3/31/16


